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1. Interpretation of results: An analysis of MSPB’s 2012 Federal Employee Viewpoint Survey (FEVS) 

results indicates that limitations on the agency’s resources may be having a negative impact on the ability of the 

workforce to operate effectively. In 2010, MSPB averaged a positive level of 70.4 percent on the 71 core 

questions. In 2011, the average declined slightly to 69.1 percent, but in 2012, it dropped to 64.6 percent. This is 

the first FEVS since 2004 with an MSPB average positive response level below 69 percent. However, in 

comparison to other small agencies, MSPB had 19 items that exceeded the small agency average by 5 percentage 

points or more, and only 6 items that were 5 percentage points or more below the small agency average.  

In the 2004 Federal Human Capital Survey (the predecessor to the FEVS), 76.8 percent of MSPB 

respondents indicated that they had sufficient resources (including people) to get the job done. In 2011, positive 

responses to this question were below 76 percent for the first time, falling to 46.2 percent, and positive responses 

fell further in 2012, to 39.5 percent. Given the magnitude of this decline, and MSPB’s reliance on resources to 

accomplish its work, it is not surprising that perceptions in other areas have begun to suffer.  



 

 

Nevertheless, MSPB employees remained positive on several questions that focus on mission rather than 

resources. Over 90 percent of employees had positive perceptions regarding:  (1) the kind of work they do; (2) 

their willingness to put in the extra effort to get a job done; (3) belief that their work is important; and (4) the 

overall quality of work done by their work unit. Clearly, MSPB has dedicated employees who believe in the 

agency’s mission of protecting the civil service from prohibited personnel practices such as discrimination, 

political corruption, and whistleblower retaliation. However, reduced resources appear to be creating strains on 

the workforce that may intensify if more resources are not provided.  

2. How the survey was conducted: 

The survey was conducted online from April 4, 2012 until May 16, 2012. An invitation to participate in the 

survey was sent via e-mail to the entire sample. 

3. Description of sample: 

All of MSPB’s career civil service employees as of January 2012 were invited to participate in the survey. 

(Political appointees were not included in the sample.) 

4. Number of employees surveyed, number responded, and representativeness of respondents: 

The survey was distributed to 202 MSPB employees, of whom 140 responded for an overall response rate 

of 69.3%. Due to MSPB’s small size, MSPB did not request demographic data, other than bargaining unit status 

and location (field/HQ). As of November 20, 2012, OPM has not provided this data to MPSB. 

5. The survey items and responses calculated as percentages for each response choice are below. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


